Minutes of SERA IEG-30 Business Meeting

May 15, 2003.  4:40PM 

Lexington Kentucky, UK
Terry Hanson, President

Ron Fleming, Vice President

Michael Thomas, Secretary

Terry Hanson brought the meeting to order and distributed copies of the previous year’s minutes for review.  With the exception of a few typos, there were few corrections to make.  Terry Hanson suggested that Ron Fleming clean up the typos and the minutes be accepted; Jeff Mullen seconded the motion, and the motion passed by acclamation.

Ron Fleming reported on the present status of the bank account.  He estimated that we presently have $300, but that Bill Parks (Professor at University of Tennessee) maintains the account and we would need to contact Bill for a more accurate balance.  Ron reported that the Lexington program was relatively cheap to put on and that we had 21 participants.  

{Preface to next item of business: According to the group’s long established protocol, the 2004 venue was to be determined by the next Vice President (Michael Thomas of Florida A&M University).  Following tradition of the past several years, Michael Thomas was planning to hold the meetings on the FAMU campus.}
  
Krishna Paudel (Louisiana State University) suggests that the group make an exception to tradition in 2004 and meet concurrently with the CNREP meetings in Baton Rouge.  The CNREP meeting will address socioeconomic research in coastal systems and be attended by many participants with research interests that overlap our mission.  Considerable discussion followed.  Most agreed that this could improve the visibility of SERA IEG-30 and perhaps increase our membership.  Yet, several expressed concerned of losing some of the one and one-half day format we presently have.  Others wanted to make certain that our members will be able to present their research and it not be lost in a larger format.  It was suggested that SERA IEG 30 run concurrent sessions to accommodate our members, and perhaps share a half-day with the larger conference.  It was finally agreed that Krishna would work the CNREP organizers and try to have one day for our group and one day where our members could attend the larger conference.  The group agreed by voice vote to move the venue of the 2004 meeting to Baton Rouge and meet with CNREP.

Ron Fleming reminded presenters that he was scheduled to get the presenter’s executive summaries to the SRDC and Farm Foundation by mid-June.  To meet this deadline, he asked presenter’s to get their summaries to him by the first week of June.  The final papers were due August 15, 2004 to be posted by the SRDC.  Several members expressed concern that the Farm Foundation requirement for final papers within months of our meetings is stifling one of the principal strengths of the group as a forum to present research in development.  Several expressed the opinion that the opportunity to present unfinished and developing ideas for critical review is important.  All agreed that we should continue to encourage members to discuss research in its infancy yet require that even incomplete ideas presented during our meetings should be written up for posting on the SRDC web site. 
There was general discussion about the proceedings from previous years.  The Clemson meeting and the year previous were combined into one proceeding.  Ron Fleming stated that Walter Armbruster was happy with our most recent efforts and was willing to pay for our invited speakers.  Terry Hanson explained that the SRDC will need some funds to post our proceedings.  Ron Fleming described that he had asked the Farm Foundation for $2,500 to cover the Lexington meeting.  Krishna Paudel agreed to work with Ron Fleming to develop the 2004 funding request.

The meeting ends with some discussion about future SERA IEG-30 funding.  One member explained that the funding is reduced because many southern directors have adopted a new policy to not pay for IEG groups.  Apparently, this policy permits them flexibility with their state funds, but restricts their use of federal funds.  Furthermore, they are permitted to pay for regional projects (E.g., W-133), but not IEG’s.  The prevailing belief is that directors are unhappy with the performance of most IEGs and this may be why they have stop funding IEG activities.  However, most discussants agreed that SERA IEG-30 is an exception.  Some addition discussion followed about how difficult it would be to become a regional project.  Some thought it would not be any harder than the present farm foundation requirements.  However, with the decline in federal funds to directors (approximately 10% of their budget now), there would not likely be an abundance of funding even if we became a regional project.  The discussion concluded with Ron Fleming suggesting that the group still consider becoming a regional project, however, no formal actions were taken on the topic.
Ron Fleming motioned for adjournment.  The motion cared and the meeting ended at 5:30PM.

Minutes recorded by: 
Michael Thomas, 

Associate Professor, Agribusiness Program

Florida A&M University

